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Camber LTC

Committee Meeting –Sunday 5th March 2017 1pm

Attendance: Chris Smith,  Finian Davern (Chair), Mark Challen, Lena Grannell, Adam Farley, Alex Lucas, Michael Davis-Higuera, John Stephens
 Apologies:  Neil Mcleman
Minutes

	1
	Aegon matches and Sunday club play
Alex – issue raised by Sarah – two Aegon matches have been scheduled by organisers for the same Sunday. We could fit this in if first match started 9am and second match finished 3pm, stealing an hour of Sunday clubplay – can we accommodate. Brief discussion – consensus was reluctantly no as it was impossible to guarantee that 2 AEGON matches could be properly completed without impinging on clubplay time when people actually wanted to use the courts. Alex to get back to Sarah


	Alex

	2
	Annual Accounts
2.1 Accounts summary tabled by Chris

Bar takings and subscriptions are healthy.

Adam suggested when presented to members at AGM we include a timescale for replacement of court 3

Annual accounts accepted by committee. Still require auditing before AGM

2.2 Subscription rates. Committee agreed to recommend to the AGM maintaining existing rates and reviewing next year. Also one suggested change in category definitions, midweek membership as per February minutes
	

	3
	Membership subscription rules
Fin tabled a draft for discussion

Fin tabled a very helpful draft. General and rapid agreement that adding something into the rules was a good idea, and that the principle of no refunds, except via a general meeting, was correct. Also agreement that the existing policy of considering applications to pay by instalments in advance was right - no circumstances to be specified and to be at Committee's discretion, but obvious examples were when someone knows they are moving away or in cases of financial hardship.

 

Much lengthier discussion about whether someone who has paid a subscription in advance but later finds themselves temporarily unable to play can apply to carry over 'unused' subscriptions to the next membership year, and if so in what circumstances. Eventually agreed that this should be permitted as part of the friendly and understanding ethos of the club. Again no circumstances to be described and at Committee's discretion, but to avoid any accusations of discrimination it needs to have, potentially, a relatively wide application - Lena estimated that maybe a dozen members last year (i.e. 10-15%) might be eligible, although not all would apply. Any carry-over to be reduced by £20 to allow the person to remain as a social member in the meantime (also discouraging small applications).

 

Fin to redraft along these lines and recirculate for further comment and then for tabling as a recommended rule change at the AGM. He also emphasised the importance of ‘confidentiality’ throughout the process.
	Fin

	4
	AGM
Adam to present brief report on Social Programme
Lena to report good news on membership

Michael – coaching report
Alex – Tennis matters inc. tournaments and leagues plus changes to midweek membership

John – bar report

Chris/Fin – Chair’s report last year/next year
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